
CALL  
Newsletter 

May  2023 

Number 27 

Issue 10 

 

Gayle Dean is our newsletter editor and writes, “I 

enjoy reading, writing with my Thursday writers 

group, and seeing my flowers at home in bloom.   

I was born and raised in Manchester, GA, and 

moved to Columbus about 25 years ago when I 

married Les.”   

“I graduated from Columbus College and ob-

tained an MS in psychology from West Ga., and 

then worked over 25 years with people chal-

lenged by a developmental disability.” 

“I enjoy spending time with my family – husband 

Les, daughter Jennifer, son David and two grand-

children, Ryan and Hannah, who all live in Co-

lumbus.  Three other grandchildren and 2 great 

grandchildren live out of town.”  

“A member of CALL since 2014, I really enjoy 

the mental challenges the various classes bring, 

learning about so many different topics, and of 

course, the fellowship and  our trips.” 

 

 

Jose Rivera 5/3 

Carla Stickles 5/5 

Guido Velasquez 5/7 

Elaine Abrahamson 5/18 

Loretta Woods 5/25 

Mary Phelps 5/26 

Kathy Barbay 5/29 



 

You’re always welcome  

to attend the Curriculum Committee and 

Board Meetings. 

May's meetings will  

take place at CSU’s EBTC.    

The Curriculum Committee will meet on  

Friday the 5th at 10:00 a.m. 

The Board meeting will meet on                

Friday the 12th at 10:00 a.m.    

  

The Lunch Bunch 

Book Club’s book  is  

"Lessons in Chemistry" 

by Bonnie Garmus  

If you have any    

questions, contact  

Sue Portwood at             

706-662-0270.   

Plan now to attend our CALL End of the Year Celebration, honor-

ing our wonderful facilitators for the past year.  It's  also a great 

time to socialize and have fun!   

Please wear your name tags!  If you find that you are unable to 

attend the banquet please let Gail Stafford know as soon as possi-

ble at 706-577-1892 or eggs15@knology.net. CALL has to pay 

for all reservations whether you attend or not.  So please let us 

know if you are not able to attend after you have made reserva-

tions.  Only those who have a reservation will be able to attend.  

 

Members who signed up for the Swamp Fox Day Tour on Wednesday 
3 May will need to board the bus at the Elizabeth Bradley Turner 
parking lot by 9:00 a.m. Lunch will follow in the Magnolia Room 
across the street from the brewery. We should be back by 3:30 p.m.  

“Named after the legendary militia man, Sir Francis Marion, whose 
cunning instincts and crafty repertoire earned him the nickname “The 
Swamp Fox”, we see a little bit of Sir Francis’ qualities in each of 
our premium small-batch spirits. All of our spirits, which include a 
rye whiskey, a malt whiskey, moonshine, white whiskey, and a bour-
bon in the future, come with their own little story in addition to being 
of the highest quality.” 

You are never too old  

to set a new goal  

or to dream a new Dream. 

~ C. S. Lewis 

mailto:eggs15@knology.net


Pictures of our  

Columbus bus tour  

and lunch at the Wynn House 

 On April 14th.   



David Benefield, owner 
of the restored home 

that serves as his florets' 
shop, and a delightful 

host to our group 


